LAWTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL HEAD LICE POLICY
Lawton Elementary School will rely upon information provided by the Michigan Department of Education and the Department of Community Health to guide our response to the issue of head lice. A very comprehensive document can be found at:

http://www.michigan.gov/documents/Final_Michigan_Head_Lice_Manual_106828_7.pdf
Based on the information in this document, our school will use the following guiding principles regarding head lice:

a. We will not arrange for school wide mass screenings. (**there may be exceptions to this such as checking a full grade level prior to an over night field trip).

b. Students will only be sent home if they have live lice. This will be handled as discretely as possible in an attempt to maintain the confidentiality of that child. 

c. Students with nits will be allowed to remain in school. Information will be sent home with these children at the end of the day informing their parents of the situation and how to respond. It is expected that these children will be treated or that the nits be removed before they are allowed to return to class. 

d. The office staff will continue to check individuals on an as needed basis. (ex: child is itching their head more than normal or complains of having an itchy head). 

e. If a case of live lice is found, the office will arrange for that classroom to be checked that day or the next. We hope to create a small task force of parent volunteers who can be on call for these classroom checks. 

f. We will continue to educate staff and parents on head lice and best practices for dealing with it. The primary responsibility for preventing head lice lies with each family and not with the school. 

Questions about these policies and procedures should be directed to Principal Chris Rice.

